

Pittsylvania County Electoral Board 110 Old Chatham Elementary Lane Chatham, Virginia 24531

BOARD MEMBERS Sandra Gilbert, Chairman Lester Terry, Vice Chairman Brenda S. Arthur, Secretary

The Electoral Board of Pittsylvania County, Virginia, met on March 28, 2018, at 1:00 p.m. at the Board Office in Chatham, Virginia. All Board members were present.

Ms. Kelly Bailess, Registrar, joined the meeting and advised the Board that Tammy Moore, Assistant Registrar, would be in Richmond, VA for training all of the following week. Ms. Bailess also advised that we had approval to move the Blairs Fire Department Precinct to White Oak Church on R&L Smith Road. This will take effect with the June Primary. Also, Gwen Tucker has accepted a full time position with the County Administrator's Office. Ms. Bailess talked to David Smitherman, County Administrator to repost the part-time position, and he advised that he would not fund it. Vaden Hunt is to mediate a meeting between Ms. Bailess and Mr. Smitherman.

State Board Training is set for June 24 through June 26, 2018 in Richmond. She has booked two rooms with two beds at the Koger Center-Midlothian.

On April 27, 2018, at 7:00 p.m. in General District Courtroom there will be a public hearing for us and the budget. Robert Vance, with State Board, said that he wants to have someone from the Board to meet with Mr. Smitherman and explain that we need all funding requested and if the Board of Supervisors refuses, they will be in violation of the Virginia Code.

Ms. Bailess then said that Absentee Voting for the June Republican Primary would begin on April 27, 2018. We then discussed testing the voting equipment and set May 2 and 3, 2018, at 10:00 a.m. Training dates for the June 12, 2018, Primary were then set as follows:

May 21, 22, 24, 2018 at 5:30 p.m. May 23, 25, and 30, 2018 at 10:00 a.m. May 29, and 31, 2018 at 5:30 p.m. June 1, 2018 at 10:00 a.m. June 4, 2018 at 5:30 p.m.. The Board then asked Ms. Bailess if she had gotten any information from the Sheriff's Department on the voter fraud that we reported, and she advised that an investigation is still underway, and we should hear something soon.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda S. Arthur, Secretary